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THE HON JOSH FRYDENBERG MP
TREASURER

Ref: MS20-000907

Senator the Hon Sarah Henderson

Chair

Parliamentary Joint Committee on Human Rights
Parliament House

CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Senator

I am writing in response to your email of 30 April 2020 on behalf of the Parliamentary Joint
Committee on Human Rights regarding the Foreign Acquisitions and Takeovers Amendment
(Threshold Test) Regulations 2020 (the 2020 Regulations). In Report 5 of 2020: Human rights
scrutiny report of COVID-19 legislation (the Report), the Committee sought my advice as to the
compatibility of the 2020 Regulations with the rights of equality and non-discrimination.

The Foreign Acquisitions and Takeovers Act 1975 (the Act) allows the Treasurer to review foreign
investment proposals that meet certain criteria. The Treasurer has the power to block foreign
investment proposals or apply conditions to the way proposals are implemented to ensure they are
not contrary to the national interest. The criteria that, if met, would require a proposed investment to
be reviewed by the Treasurer, include whether the consideration for the proposed investment meets
the monetary thresholds prescribed in the Foreign Acquisitions and Takeovers Regulation 2015 (the
2015 Regulation). The 2020 Regulations amend the monetary threshold in the 2015 Regulation.

As the Report notes, it is the framework, which is set out in the Act, and which allows for
acquisitions by foreign persons to be screened, that directly engages the rights of equality and
non-discrimination. However, given the nature of the regulated activity, the extent of any
incompatibility is likely to be small, and comprehensively outweighed by the national interest
protected by the 2020 Regulations. As the Committee notes, this measure is designed to safeguard
the national interest by protecting vulnerable businesses as COVID-19 puts intense pressure on the
Australian economy and Australian businesses.

The significant impact of Coronavirus on the Australian economy has increased the risk of foreign
investment in Australia occurring in ways that would be contrary to the national interest. To the
extent that the 2020 Regulations engage the rights of equality and non-discrimination, limits
imposed on those rights are thus reasonable, necessary and proportionate.

Yours si cerely

THE HON JOSH FRYDENBERG MP
(51 202

Parliament House Canberra ACT 2600 Australia
Telephone: 61 2 6277 7340 | Facsimile: 61 2 6273 3420
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